Making a positive difference
for energy consumers

To: All holders of a gas supply licence

Gas Act 1986
Section 23(2)

Notice of statutory consultation on a proposal to modify the standard condition
22B of all Gas Supply Licences

1. The Gas and Electricity Markets Authority (‘the Authority’)! proposes to modify the
standard conditions of all gas supply licences granted or treated as granted under
section 7A(1) of the Gas Act 1986 by amending Standard Licence Condition (SLC)
22B (Requirements to make all tariffs available to new and existing customers).

2. Currently the licence condition sets out that the end-date under SLC 22B.5 expires
on 31 March 2024 with powers to extend that date on a yearly basis. We committed
to a staggered approach to the BAT’s removal over the coming year and as such, we
exercised our powers to extend SLC 22B from 1 April 2024 for another 12 months
and published a written statement to that effect on 23 February 2024. We are now
consulting on the removal of SLC 22B within six months of this extension, and to
that effect we are proposing modifications to SLC 22B of the Gas Supply Licences to
remove this licence condition from 1 October 2024, as set out in Appendix 1 to this
notice.

3. Our proposed modifications will enable a smoother glide path as we remove our
market stability measures and re-emerge from the wholesale price crisis. It will also
help to manage any market uncertainty arising from the removal of the Market
Stabiliation Charge (MSC).

4. A detailed description of the reasons for and the effects of these licence
modifications has been published by the Authority in the accompanying consultation,
which can be found at:

https://www.ofgem.gov.uk/publications/statutory-consultation-removing-ban-
acquisition-only-tariffs

5. A copy of the proposed modification and other documents referred to in this Notice
have been published on our website (www.ofgem.gov.uk). Alternatively, they are
available from information.rights@ofgem.gov.uk.

6. Any representations with respect to the proposed licence modification/modifications
must be made on or before 11 June 2024 to: Derek Breslin, Office of Gas and
Electricity Markets, 10 South Colonnade, Canary Wharf, London, E14 4PU or by
email to retailpolicyinterventions@ofgem.gov.uk.

7. We normally publish all responses on our website. However, if you do not wish your
response to be made public then please clearly mark it as not for publication. We
prefer to receive responses in an electronic form so they can be placed easily on our
website.

! The terms “the Authority”, “we” and “us” are used interchangeably in this document.
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8. If we decide to make the proposed modification it will take effect not less than 56
days after the decision is published.
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Dan Norton, Deputy Director Pricing Strategy
Duly authorised on behalf of the
Gas and Electricity Markets Authority 14 May 2024
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